
Audit of Accounts 2018-19 
 

Chief Constable for Northumbria 
 

Notice of Conclusion of the Audit 2018-19 
 
 
 

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Regulation 16 (1) and (2) of the Accounts 
and Audit Regulations 2015 that the Statutory Audit of the 2018-19 Accounts has 
now been concluded and the Statement of Accounts has been published. 
 
In accordance with the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015, and the Local Audit 
and Accountability Act 2014 local government electors are entitled to: 
 

1. inspect and make copies of any statements of account prepared by the 
Chief Constable pursuant to regulations under section 25 of the Local 
Audit and Accountability Act 2014; 

 
2. require copies of any such statement or report to be delivered to him on 

payment of a reasonable sum for each copy. 
 
The Statements of Account can be downloaded from our website at this address 
http://www.northumbria.police.uk/about_us/statement_of_accounts/ 
 
 
Or may also be inspected by local government electors between the hours of  
9:00 am – 5:00 pm Mondays to Fridays at: 
 
 Mr W Keenen 
 Chief Constable 
 Northumbria Police 
 Forth Banks Police Station 
 Newcastle upon Tyne 
 NE1 3PH  
 
 Telephone:   0191 49 36312 
 
 Email: accountancy.services@northumbria.pnn.police.uk 
 
 

 
 
 
Mike Tait 
Chief Finance Officer 

Date:  
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